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Dear Praying Friends and Faithful Partners, 

“We will tell the next generation the praise worthy deeds of the Lord.” Psalm 78:4 

It has been a great privilege to teach children in Sunday school and Kids Klub for many 

years now. Many of them are in different parts of the world now, but thanks to social 

media, I am still in contact with them. Some of them are now married with children. The 

greatest joy for me is to see them still walking in the Lord and making a difference for 

eternity in the lives of their children and with others. I praise God for allowing me to be 

part of their lives and sow seeds of truth and grace for a particular moment in their lives 

and see that seed growing, blooming and spreading its fragrance wherever each one is 

planted!  

 

GUAM.  Pastor Byung, a Korean pastor here on Guam, from time to time, brings a group of 

visiting Korean believers to the PMA HQ Office. This gives me the opportunity to share the 

PMA story, our mission and vision. Thankfully, there is always a translator and it gives me joy 

every time their faces light up with understanding and as they nod their heads in agreement to 

what I say.  It is my prayer that PMA’s story and testimony will inspire them in their Christian 

walk – not to grow weary in well doing and in persevering in doing God’s will in their lives.  

 

APAD, PHILIPPINES.  The PMF church in this Village is an outreach of the PMF Jomalig 

church. They just celebrated 2 years of God’s faithfulness in the life of the church. Pastor 

Narciso Mandreza praised God for the growth of this church not only numerically, but especially 

spiritually! The house church where they are now worshiping is no longer enough to house the 

Sunday worship services. For the anniversary celebration – they put up a tarpaulin roof, 

decorated the place and had a wonderful, joy-filled anniversary thanksgiving worship service! 

We thank God for His faithfulness! 

 

BAHAY KALINGA ORPHANAGE, NAUJAN, MINDORO OR. PHILIPPINES. “We 

praise God for the accomplished documents for four of our children. These have all been 

submitted to the Department of Social Welfare and Development. Now we await for their 

approval to declare each child legally available for adoption. Please pray for this and for the Lord 

to prepare adoptive parents/families for these little ones.”  By: Jeny Flores-Gutierrez 

 

PALAU. “Prayer meeting attendance has been increasing lately, despite many are on vacation 

right now. We are thankful that more people are making time to come and pray as a body of 

believers, uniting hearts to God to seek His will. Please pray that every petition would be 

pleasing to the Lord and every answer to prayer would bring honor and glory to His Name.” 

From: Kring Claveria 
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YAP, MICRONESIA. Our theme for this summer’s VBS and Youth Camp was “Living 

Sacrifice”, learning how we can use the parts of our bodies (mouth, eyes, mind, hands, feet, etc) 

in the service and glory of God.  The VBS kids had an incredible time doing the crafts, action 

songs, memory verses and games.  Following on the heels of VBS week was the youth camp, 7 

days packed with  Bible talks, discussion groups, and other activities. Our local leaders were 

joined this year by a team from the U.S., who were fantastic and much loved by the youth. On 

the final night, many young people shared publicly about their very difficult struggles and what 

God was teaching them. There were many tears, but the tears were shared by everyone in the 

room as we grieved and rejoiced with one another as brothers and sisters.  Soon after, our family 

left Yap for our 3 month furlough.  We are so thankful to be a part of these ministries with the 

Yapese, Palauan, and Outer Island churches on Yap. By: Heidi Collins 

POHNPEI MICRONESIA. “Only a life given away for love’s sake is worth living.” (Frederick 

Buechner ) Together with my sister in Christ Inoki, it is our privilege at this time to take care of 

Elisabeth Kalau, 88-year-old mother of Nob Kalau who is currently with wife Sylvia in Arizona, 

welcoming their first grandson. The other evening, I took Elisabeth for her favorite dish of 

French fries to the neighboring restaurant. While we were waiting for the food, a lady stopped 

and addressed Elisabeth: “Mrs. Kalau – is it you?” She was so overwhelmed with tears in her 

eyes, started thanking Elisabeth  over and over again for what she had done for the people of the 

islands and her family in particular.  After 16 years of leaving an active ministry in Pohnpei for  

Guam where she and husband Edmund continued to serve in retirement, people acknowledge and 

remember fondly all the love deeds of Elisabeth. I was very moved by this encounter and also 

highly encouraged to stay faithful in ministry here on the island. God’s love changes lives! -   

Sabine Musselwhite 

Whether we plan for it or not, we all leave a legacy. What legacy will you be leaving 

behind? Another question would be: “What are you pursuing today?” For the life we live 

today would be the legacy we leave. What would the next generation be after we are gone? 

Are we intentionally pursuing an intimate relationship with the Lord Jesus Christ? If we 

are not passionate for Jesus, if we have not experienced Him in our life – we cannot pass on 

a godly legacy. We have to know Him before we can make Him known. When we love 

Jesus, our life will overflow with Him. PMA has been serving the islands of Micronesia for 

45 years  and the Philippines for 36 years – it is our desire to leave a legacy of Christ’s love 

in all we say and do – loving all people, building the body of Christ and discipling the 

faithful – through the various ministry of PMF church, aviation, medical ship, radio and 

print, orphanage, medical outreach, community outreach – meeting the needs of the total 

person, body, soul and spirit.  

We are so very thankful to you our faithful partners and supporters – who stand behind us, 

pray for us and give – so that the legacy which God wants us to leave in these islands we 

serve would continue that all may know Him and make Him known. God bless you more! 

In Him we live and move and have our being, 

 

Melinda R. Espinosa 

CFO/Administrator 

 



 

 


